
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

November 20, 2024 

 

Notice of Elimination of Supplemental Service 

Due to significantly low utilization which could impact patient safety and changes 

in the healthcare marketplace, Hayward Sisters Hospital, a California nonprofit 

corporation doing business as St. Rose Hospital expects that it will suspend 

operation of its Family Birthing Center/Labor & Delivery Unit consisting of 17 

perinatal beds effective as of February 18, 2025.  All 17 perinatal beds in the 

Family Birthing Center/Labor & Delivery Unit will be removed from service, the 

Family Birthing Center/Labor & Delivery Unit will cease operations, and the 

employment of 30 employees will be affected by the suspension of the 

supplemental service.   

The nearest health care facilities that also serve Medicare and Medi-Cal patients 

and offer labor and delivery services include: 

Eden Medical Center 

20103 Lake Chabot Road 

Castro Valley, CA 94546 

(510) 537-1234 

Washington Hospital 

2000 Mowry Avenue 

Fremont, CA 94536 

(510) 797-1111 

Wilma Chan Highland Hospital 

1411 E. 31
st
 Street 

Oakland, CA 94602 

(510) 437-4800 

Interested parties may offer comments by mail or phone to: 

Mario Harding, MHA, FACHE 

Chief Administrative Officer 

St. Rose Hospital 

27200 Calaroga Avenue 

Hayward, CA 94545 

(510) 264-4220 

mharding@srhca.org 


